LIVERPOOL
CITY Our Ref: 336002.2016-029

Contact: van den Nieuwenhof A — 9821 9511

COUNCILi 24 February 2017

Alix Carpenter

Team Leader, Infrastructure Projects
Department of Planning and Environment
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Via email: Alix.Carpenter@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Carpenter,
Re: Moorebank Precinct East: Stage 2 Application — SSD 7628

| write to you regarding the Moorebank Precinct East Stage 2 Application. Following exhibition of
the above, Liverpool City Council has reviewed the exhibited documents and has prepared a
formal response, as enclosed.

The exhibition period for the above document was extended by three weeks in January 2017, and
will allow submissions to be made up to 24 February 2017. Despite this, Liverpool City Council
wishes to emphasise the importance of providing appropriate timelines for exhibition in the first
instance. In the case of the Moorebank Intermodal Project, multiple aspects of the proposal were
placed on exhibition simultaneously over the Christmas/New Year period. Such an approach
caused significant concern for both Liverpool City Council, and our community. As such, we
request that a more considered approach to both the timing of public exhibitions and the setting
submission deadlines for all State Significant Developments be adopted by the Department of
Planning and Environment in future.

Should you require any further information on this matter, please contact Amy van den
Nieuwenhof, Strategic Planner, on 9821 9511.

Yours sincerely

Toni Averay
Director Planning and Growth
Encl.
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